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Whoever you are, wherever you are on life’s journey, you are welcome here.

A Tribute to

Richard Wayne Ranshaw

April 19,1931-January 5, 2014

Dick Ranshw at Coffee Hour

Sunday, January 5, 2014 1:06 PM Ranshaw followed that Light home early this
To the Salem UM Church Community- morning.

With deepest regret and sympathy, [ need to Blessings,

inform you that on this day in which we Rev. Sue
celebrate Epiphany, the day we remember the Our hearts are heavy as we read the news
star that leads us to the Christ Child, Dick Rev. Sue sent to us on a cold, blistery day in this

New Year. Then I think back to the Prayer
Partners’ meeting right after Dick entered the
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hospital, seems like ages ago. Rev. Sue told us
of her hospital visit with Joanne and Dick in
ICU. Rev. Sue informed us that when Dick
realized she was there he called her over to the
bed and informed her that either way, it was a
win-win situation. If he lived, he would be with
his family. If he died, he would live with God.
“Either way, I just can’t lose,” Dick told Rev. Sue.
What a wonderful memory to hold in our
hearts!

Memories of Dick Ranshaw
From Salem’s August 2012 Newsletter,
“Do You Know Who This Is?”

Richard (Dick) Ranshaw was born on Neville
Island, Pennsylvania. Yes, there is an island in
Pennsylvania, right smack dab in the middle of
the Ohio River, six miles south of Three River
Stadium, home of the Pittsburg Pirates and
maybe the Steelers. He moved to Wilmington,
Delaware in 1941 as his father was to be in
charge of building destroyer ships for World
War II. After the war they moved back to
Pennsylvania in 1948 (his senior year of High
School) where his Pop built steamboats, etc. He
enlisted in the army in 1952 and three months
later was sent to Korea. He came home from
Korea as a Sergeant first class with two bronze
stars, a purple heart and some other medals.
One week after returning, he got married with
everyone’s approval. He graduated from
California State Teachers College, received his
Masters Degree in Guidance Counseling from
West Virginia University. He also attended
American University in D.C., taught Industrial
Arts (woodworking) at Wheaton High School
and was Guidance Counselor at North Bethesda
Junior High for fourteen years. He was
Guidance Counselor at Sherwood High School
until 1997. He has three sons and one
daughter, eight grandchildren, three step-
grandchildren and one great-grandson. Oh yes,
he married a “real peach of a girl,” named
Joanne on July 17, 1954.

From Salem’s 180th Anniversary:
“How has Salem blessed you?”

Dick recognized that he was a blessed man. He
shared this with Rev. Sue who included these
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words in her sermon on May 31, 2013. “By faith,
he and Joanne began attending Salem in 1964-5.
They came because there was a youth fellowship
for their children. But when Dick met Clyde
Unglesbee, he knew they would stay. Clyde
greeted his family with an ‘open heart and was
very accepting with a lot of grace.” When Dick was
19 years old, he was baptized and he said, ‘God
got hold of him and never let him go.” Dick
believes that God had given him a call to give a
witness of what he was getting from his faith, to
share with others how God works things out in
one’s life, and how God directs one’s life. So he
served as a Lay Speaker and Sunday School
teacher for 50 years! This was his way to give
back to God and contribute to the church.
Through these 50 years of study and teaching,
Dick has learned that Jesus never sinned, but died
for his [Dick’s] sins. His life’s goal is to model
Jesus - to emulate Him to the best of his ability in
his life. The best and biggest change he has seen
in Salem was hiring Janet [Craswell]. He said that
with her giftedness and creativity, she has
blessed this church and God glorifies her work.”

Dick served the church in many ways, from
repairing the “garage door” to being a Sunday
School teacher, Lay Speaker, Lay Leader and so
many jobs in between they are too numerous to
name. Though Dick had severe back pain, he
never complained. We will all miss Dick’s
friendly and warm greeting he gave to
everyone: children, youth, and adults, but Dick
is receiving his reward as Jesus says, “Well
done, good and faithful servant!”

From the Memorial Card received at the
funeral home:

“Afterglow

I'd like the memory of me to be a happy one,
I'd like to leave an afterglow of smiles
when life is done.

I'd like to leave an echo whispering
softly down the ways,

Of happy times and laughing times and
bright and sunny days.

I'd like the tears of those who grieve, to dry
before the sun of happy memories that
[ leave when life is done.
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE
Worship Schedule for February 2014

February 2 “Blessed” Micah 6:1-8; Matthew 5:1-
12 Lay Lead-No communion

February 9 “Availability” Isaiah 58:1-9a; Matthew
5:13-20 Communion Sunday

February 16 “Renovating” Deuteronomy 30:15-
20; Matthew 5:21-37

February 23 “Relocating” Leviticus 19:1-2, 9-18;
Matthew 5: 38-48 Youth led worship

SALEM REVISIONING

Everyone from our church is invited to participate
in this discernment process and attend a one-day
retreat lead by Christie Latona on Saturday,
February 8 from 9 am to 3 pm at the
Conference Mission Center, 11711 East Market
Place, Fulton, MD 20759. Car pooling will be
available. Call Rev. Sue or Debbie Ambrose
for further details.

Salem’s Ministry Leadership 2014

From the names listed last in last month’s
newsletters, our teachers were inadvertently
left out. Listed below are Salem’s faithful
Sunday School Teachers:

Adult: George Robinson

Children: Debbie Ambrose, Kully Bancroft,
Anne Ennes, Joyce Howes, Tricia Huff, Nancy
Morell, Rob Morell, Rick Myers, Carole Roberts,
Debbie Savage, Connie Somerville, Yvette
Thurston, Ginny Wahl and Ginny Weinberger.

Remember Adult Sunday School is held in the
Community Hall immediately after the first
service while the Children’s Sunday School is
from 10:30 to 11:30 am in the Sunday School
rooms.

A VERY IMPORTANT MESSAGE
PLEASE READ

Weather Conditions: “l wonder if there’s

worship this morning at Salem...” Here is
how you find out about the cancelation of the
services before getting in your car:
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1. Call the church at (301) 774-7772 after
7:00 am on Sunday and listen to the
recorded message.

2. Check your email. If you’re subscribed to
the church’s mailing list, you’ll find a
message from the church. The message
will be sent to you by 7:00 am on Sunday.

3. If you have access to the internet, visit
Salem’s Facebook page. The message will
be posted by 7:00 am on Sunday.

Here is how the church makes the
decision about the service
cancellation:

Where there is a concern about the
impending weather (such as
freezing rain and heavy snowfall)
that might affect the congregation’s
coming to the church, Salem
Trustee Chair and Pastor review
weather forecasts and decide
whether they should cancel the
worship services early on Sunday.

If you any questions or comments, please
contact the Pastor, Rev. Sue ((301) 774-7772
pastor@salemunitedmethodist.org), or Trustee
Chair, Fred Ambrose bigfoote@aol.com.

How Do People Know What We Do?

Communication is key to the life of any church.
Here are the ways we reach out to our members
and our community:

1. Website. For information about our church go
to: www.salemunitedmethodist.com

2. Announcements: An insert in our weekly
bulletin includes a listing of adult and youth
activities and classes, worship schedules, mission
opportunities, community programs and prayer
requests. If you would like to post a notice in the
bulletin, please submit the information to Suzanne
Friis by the Thursday preceding the Sunday you
would like it posted.
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3. Email broadcasts: If you are not on the
“Mailchimp” broadcast list, please give your email
address to Reverend Sue or Suzanne Friis.

4. Monthly Newsletter: Printed copies are
available at church, posted on our website (see
category “Connect”) and broadcast to our
members. If you cannot receive a copy any of
these ways, a copy will be mailed to you upon
request. Please contact Velma Durant or Rev. Sue.

5. Facebook: Become a “friend” of Salem.

6. Sermons on CD: These are available for those
who are unable to attend on Sundays. To receive a
CD contact Bob Brown.

7. Bulletin Board: Look for postings on the
bulletin boards at the front entrance, the church
hallway and in the Community Hall.

8. Signage: Watch our marquis and special
signage for upcoming events and information.

9. Community Newsletters: Many of our events

are posted in the Brookeville and Millstream
community newsletters. If you know of other local
newsletters, please contact Suzanne Friis.

10. Media: Event notices are sent to the Olney
Gazette.

ANNUAL EPIPHANY AUCTION AND
CHILI COOK-OFF

-

Chili, all the fixings and lots of fun was the
order of the evening. After everyone had cast
their vote for the best Chili of the year at Salem
UMC, the winner was Andrew Sterling, second
place Buck Bartley, third Anne Ennes.
Congratulations to each one of you.
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With full tummies we went to the exciting part
of the evening where our new auctioneer, Steve
Currier, made short order of the items to be
auctioned and we all shared in the fun and
excitement, wondering just who would be the
lucky bidder and of course hearing Piper Luke
bidding on everything. Total amount raised
was $820.00.

PRESCHOOL STORYTIME
HELP IS STILL NEEDED —
PLEASE CONSIDER!

We have been offering a preschool
storytime on the last Wednesday of the
month. Rev. Janet had been leading this
ministry. We are now looking for someone
to read to toddlers, create a craft, and
provide a snack as we connect with
families with young children in the
Brookeville/Olney Community. If you
would be willing to learn how to do this,
contact Rev. Sue.

A WORD FROM OUR MUSIC
DIRECTOR

You are invited to a concert entitled "Rose Eide-
Altman and Friends" on Saturday, March 1,
2014 at 4pm, in Columbia, MD. The program
features Mozart's Piano Concerto No. 21 with
piano, strings and organ, the Chopin Fantasie
for solo piano, as well as several songs by The
Encore Singers. Pastor Sue Shorb-Sterling and
Debbie Ambrose will also be participating in
the choir. This is part of the Atholton Seventh-
day Adventist Church concert series, located at
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6520 Martin Road, Columbia, MD 21044. Itis
free and open to the public; invite your friends!
For further information contact Rose Eide-
Altman at RoseOnKeys@gmail.com.

Also, Choir Practice is held on Thursday nights
at 7:30 pm in the Choir Room. Anyone
interested in joining the Choir is invited to join
us.

180 YEARS AND STILL SERVING

During the past few months we have been
concentrating on comments and memories of
members and former members of our
congregation to provide articles for this column
but as I was thinking about who to talk to next
the thought came to me to review our former
pastors and members “gone before us.”
Starting with this issue with the help of
previous Memorial booklets, and other people’s
help, I plan to concentrate on some of the
above.

This post was taken from the 1984 Anniversary
Celebration, the picture from a later date:

James L. Ditto
1978-1980

“A retired minister reflected upon his life and
identified three stages of ministry. In the first,
he was a spectator sitting on the shore and
shouting instructions to those struggling in the
current. In the second, he was a lifeguard, still
shouting instructions, but sometimes entering
the water to embrace someone who was going
down. In the third, he himself was thrown into
the deep, only to discover the grace of others’
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strength and support. He wrote, ‘In the
admission of great weakness, I found great
strength. In willingness to be helped, I became
a better helper.” With your help at Salem I
moved beyond the second stage of my ministry.
Thank you.”

FROM THE CONGREGATIION

“Sharing My Thoughts With You”
from Charlyne Lewis

(a favorite repeat from years past)
LOVE

February, as we all are aware, is the
“LOVE” month. We can express and show
our LOVE in numerous ways during this
fun month! Valentines, special gifts to that
‘special someone’ in our lives, all kinds of
neat things to be happy about. (Do you
remember as a child — ‘way back when’ —
giving and receiving those cute penny
Valentines?) — and what about those little
heart-shaped candies with cute ‘sayings’ on
each one (which are still around today)? - |
always LOVED that period in my life as a
child, didn’t you folks?

Well, our Heavenly Father has also given
to each of us His abiding LOVE which is
mentioned often in His Holy Word. We are
so blessed to know that we can go to Him
anytime and receive from Him an
abundance of LOVE overflowing to us
every day, and not just at ‘special’ times of
the year.

God Bless!!

Charlyne

1 Corinthians 13: 1-13
(the LOVE chapter)

A A AU AU A A A I I N N I I N N I ) N N ) ) ) N~
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Remember our Shut-ins:

Rev. Jeanne Klauda, a former Salem pastor, is
recovering from different health issues. Cards and
notes give her encouragement. Her address is: 840
Harbor View Terrace; Annapolis, MD 21409-
4641.

I have been asked to post Anna Unglesbee’s new
address so you might be able to send her cards:
Mrs. Anna Unglesbee

JK House of Grace

2832 Aquarius Avenue

Silver Spring, Maryland 20906

Salem UMC Acolyte Schedule
February
Feb. 2: Sarah Huber
Feb. 9: Dominick Terry
Feb. 16: Andrew Sterling
Feb. 23: Tiffany Huber
COFFEE HOUR HOSTESSES

Hostesses/Co-Hostesses for the February time
frame are:

Feb. 2 Barbara Achstetter
Feb. 9 Carole Roberts
Feb. 16 Connie Blaine

Feb. 23 Suzanne Friis

Jan 31 - Feb 2: ROCK in Ocean city

Feb 9: Souper Bowl of Caring. Youth will buy
food for Olney Help from donations received in

worship.

OF CARING

Feb 16: 6:30 — 8:00 pm Game Night and Family.
Everyone invited. Bring snacks and games to
share.

Feb 21-23: Thirty Hour Famine — Adult help
needed! Please contact Rev. Sue if you can
supervise, sleep over, transport kids to the
Lord’s Table or prepare the “break the fast”
meal.
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Church Council Highlights
January 23, 2014

Check this newsletter, the bulletin, your email,
the bulletin board or speak to a Church Council
member for more information!

Opening devotion given by Velma Durant.
The celebration of Janet’s ministry was a
wonderful evening!

Remember in your prayers: Anna Unglesbee,
The Van Druffs, Joanne Ranshaw, Carole
Janney , Margaret Van Gelder, the McKeever
family.

Average attendance in December - 101.
Interfaith Ministerium Series on different faith
traditions at New Hope Presbyterian Church —
Feb. 4, 11, 18, 25.

Money from the Kimmel Endowment Fund
has been allocated to support Janet’s sons’
education.

A Users Guide to Salem is in the works —
thanks Suzanne Friis.

A reorganization and clean-up of office space
is in the works — thanks Suzanne Friis and
Anne Ennes.

See the information about Emergency Closings
and cancellation of church services and
activities.

Suzanne Friis shared the many ways Salem
communicates with members. We hope
everyone is checking up on the latest
happenings! Work continues on the Salem
web site.

Join us for “Dinner For Eight” on March 15.
The new directory is on its way to press!
$22,000 was spent from the Legacy Fund in
2013 for upgrades and repairs.

Vacation Bible School planning is in the
works.

We will join in 3 Lenten Services with St.
Paul’s Methodist and Ashton Methodist.
New bricks have arrived for the Memorial
Garden. Waiting for warm weather to install
them.

Fred Ambrose shared about the recent water
repairs (a.k.a. “the flood”) in the hall and the
installation of a new hot water heater.

Next Meeting: February 27, 7:15 pm.
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OUR SYMPATHY

Our condolence to Debbie McKeever and her
family in the loss of her uncle, Gus Mantzouris.
Gus was born on January 7, 1924, died January 7,
2014. He missed his 90™ birthday by 14 1/2
hours. He served in the army in World War 11.
Gus was laid to rest in the Salem Cemetery. Rev.
Sue performed a beautiful graveside service.

HAPPENINGS

R.O.M.E.O.

R.O.M.E.O. is still going strong on Monday
mornings at 9 am at Dempsey's in Ashton. All
men are welcome.

HOW TO BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR -
Navigating Interfaith Traditions and Events:
The Interfaith Ministerium will be conducting four
weekly programs in February to explore traditions
of the Christian, Jewish and Muslim communities.
All programs held at Good Hope Presbyterian
Church, 17930 Bowie Mill Road, Derwood, MD.
All programs will be held on Tuesdays 7:30-9:00
pm.

Feb. 4. Holidays
Feb 11 Funerals
Feb 18 Weddings
Feb 25 Prayer

EVOLUTION WEEKEND

“Positively Reconciling Science and Faith,” an
interfaith discussion on religions and science on
Sunday, February 9, 6:00 — 8:45 pm at Baltimore-
Washington Conference Mission Center of the
United Methodist Church, 11711 E. Market PI.,
Fulton, MD.

Feb. 16: VALENTINE’S GAME NIGHT

6:00-8:00 pm Everyone is invited! Bring games.
There will be a fund raising dinner for the youth
Compassion Child Sponsored by the Youth
Group.

LORD’S TABLE

February 22nd, 1:00 - 5:00 pm at St. Martins in
Gaithersburg.

2014 BOOK DISCUSSION

Meetings will be held on Thursdays at 7:30 pm
upstairs in the Community Hall.
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March 6 — Bonhoeffer by Eric Metaxas
(biography)

Who better to face the greatest evil of the 20"
Century than a humble man of faith? As Adolf
Hitler and the Nazis seduced a nation, bullied a
continent, and attempted to exterminate the Jews
of Europe, a small number of dissidents and
saboteurs worked to dismantle the Third Reich
from the inside. One of these was Dietrich
Bonhoeffer—a pastor and author. In this New York
Times best-selling biography, Eric Metaxas takes
both strands of Bonhoeffer’s life—the theologian
and the spy—and draws them together to tell a
searing story of incredible moral courage in the
face of monstrous evil. Metaxas presents the
fullest accounting of Bonhoeffer’s heart-
wrenching decision to leave the safe haven of
America to return to Hitler’s Germany, and sheds
new light on Bonhoeffer’s involvement in the
famous Valkyrie plot and in “Operation 7,” the

JUST A REMINDER
To order your Café Justo Coffee please contact
Kathryn Ennes at church or via e-mail at
k_ennes@yahoo.com.

Providing altar flowers is a nice way to honor or
remember a loved one. Sign-up on the bulletin
board. Flowers provided by the donor.

(€00
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Looking for an evening out? Looking to join with
friends from Salem to share an evening of food,
fellowship, and fun?

Join Us!! March 15, 2014, 6:30 pm
Dinner for Eight

We are planning a different kind of “potluck”

event. It will be an evening of fellowship in

different church members’ homes. If you’d like to

join us, sign up on the sheet on the Bulletin Board.

You can sign up as a couple or a single. If you are
Salem News, February 2014



willing to host a group in your home, please
indicate next to your name. Please sign up by
March 2, 2014.

From the sign-up list, groups of 8 will be formed
to join together for dinner. Hostesses will be
chosen and are asked to prepare a main dish and
provide beverages. Guests will fill in the meal
with salads, sides, and desserts. Once groups are
formed, hostesses will contact guests about what
to bring. Hope you will join us!
Questions: Debbie Ambrose (301-774-4135)

Joyce Howes (301-774-5851)

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES

If your name should be on one of these lists,
please contact velma_durant@yahoo.com. We
don’t want to leave you out. Thank you.

Our February Birthdays are:

Friedrich, Jeff 02/07
Whaley, Janet 02/07
Roberts, John 02/08
Sterling, Sarah 02/12
Roberts, Austin 02/15
Lyon, Anna 02/17
Blaine, Ed 02/23
Pustis, Amanda 02/25

We have no Anniversaries listed in February.

IN OUR COMMUNITY

Sandy Spring Lions Club: Monday, January 27
at 7:00 pm, in Salem Community Hall.

Eyeglass Collection: Salem will continue to
collect used eyeglasses, cell phones and
hearing aids to donate to Lions Club. Please
leave them in Salem Community Hall.

“FOR I WAS HUNGRY ...”

Manna Food Center: 9311 Gaither Road,
Gaithersburg, MD 20877, or online at
www.mannafood.org; to volunteer call 301-424-
1130.
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Olney Help: P.O. Box 430, Olney, MD 20830; to
volunteer call 301-774-6829. They are
desperately in need of rice sides (Rice-a-Roni/
Knorr sides), peanut butter, jelly, canned chicken,
fruit juice, snacks such as granola bars/crackers,
cake mix/frosting, canned pasta. Please place
items in a box in the church hallway. No glass
ars.

Millian UMC Food Pantry: Millian UMC, 13016
Parkland Dr., Rockville opens its food pantry on
the second Saturday of the month. A box for food
items is in the church hallway.

Got Clothing?

We started a new mission this past summer.

The Glenmont United Methodist Church has a
thrift store and has asked for donations of
children’s and youth clothing plus household
items such as pots and pans, other cooking
utensils, etc. If you have anything you can
contribute, please bring them to Salem and place
them in the collection box in the side entryway.
We will see they get delivered.

Speaking of delivery, I'd like a volunteer(s) that
could take the donations to Glenmont UMC at
least once a month, depending on quantity
collected. If you can help, let me know.

Thank you, Libby

Prayer Shawls are available in Salem Community
Hall. There is no cost; if you know anyone you
want to share a prayer with all the time, see Carole
Roberts or Rev. Sue for a shawl. The comfort
they give is well worth the effort of delivering one
to your friends, family or co-workers. They will
thank you!

Salem News, February 2014



AND THE ANSWER IS -

Janet Hawkins Howes

The picture of the young girl is me at the age of 3 or 4 years old. | was born and raised at 309
Market St., Brookeville (the house that burned). | was number 8 of 9 children born to Charles
and Anna Hawkins. Salem has always been a big part of our lives. My parents were the first
couple married in the church.

I was married to Warren Howes at Salem on March 29, 1948. We had 64 %2 happy years
together. We have three sons, three grandchildren and one 2 year old great granddaughter.

During Warren’s 37 years of retirement we enjoyed gardening and sharing our bounty with our
church family

When | was about 10 years old, I loved visiting my aunt and uncle. Aunt Birdie had an organ
that you had to pump with both feet and try to put your fingers on the right keys, | was
fascinated! She taught me the basics of reading music and | loved it. Soon Mother and Dad
bought an old upright piano; after school |1 would go into the “parlor,” close the door and play!

When | started working, | took piano lessons — later organ lessons. Before long I was a church
organist. | knew my limitations and just played for small country churches; I also played for
weddings and funerals. 1 still play at home for my own pleasure and I thank God every day for
this wonderful gift.

God Bless, Janet
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OUR NEXT CHALLENGE ...

DO YOU KNOW WHO THIS IS?

Can you guess who this beautiful young lady is?
Answer in March’s Edition of the Salem News.

I hope you are enjoying these flashes from our past. Remember, if you know who this is, e-mail
me at velma_durant@yahoo.com or stop me in Church and let me know.

The Salem Newsletter is assembled and published by Velma Durant, edited by Curtis Smith, and formatted and
approved by Rev. Sue Shorb-Sterling.
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